
On July 31st (Fri), Reiwa 2nd Year Family Club 

officer appointment ceremony and general 

meeting were held. 

Every year, we participate in hydrangea festivals, 

volunteers for pruning hydrangea, community 

festivals, and other activities, but this year we 

cannot do outside activities due to the influence of 

the new corona. Even in such a situation, I 

decided to create a new approach, to be 

affectionate to everything, and to search for 

activities that show the spirit of service and the 

spirit of work. 

 


